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Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Burmese: Every 2nd Sunday 2.30pm 
Chin: Every 1st, 3rd, 4th, 5th Sunday 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

Dear Parents, 
We have had an amazing week of joyful 
events on this third week of Advent. Begin-
ning with our beautiful ART SHOW which our extremely tal-
ented art teacher extraordinaire Miss Pina put together 
with her fantastic volunteers. It was just lovely to see the 
number of families who came to enjoy the students’ unique 
art creations. We are all so proud of the Our Lady’s students’ art creations. 
 
This event was followed by the Graduation Mass and disco which celebrated the 
Year Six students reaching this very special milestone. As the students danced 
away at the disco it was wonderful to see so many of their parents enjoying a cup 
of tea/coffee and reminiscing about the seven years their children have been at 
Our Lady’s.  
 
On Tuesday and Thursday we had the pleasure of 
seeing the enchanting and beautiful Year 2 Christ-
mas play performance in the Auditorium. Thank you 
to Mrs Mitchell, Mrs Granata, Mrs Mendoza and the 
children of Year Two for bringing the story of Christ-
mas alive in our school.  
 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
Fri 16 Dec 
11.30am End of Year Mass 
2.30pm End of Year Assembly 
3.15pm End of 2022 for stu-
dents 
Mon 19-Tues 20 Dec  
Professional Learning Days - 
Handover Days for Staff. 

 

2023 
Mon 30 Jan Getting 
to Know You and 
Your Family appoint-
ments for Years 1-6. 
Foundation Session 
8.45am-1.00pm 
Tues 31 Jan Getting 
to Know You and 
Your Family appoint-
ments for Years 1-6. 
Foundation Session 
8.45am-1.00pm 
Wed 1 Feb Classes 
start for Years 1-6 at 
8.35am. School fin-
ishes at 3.10pm eve-
ry day. 
No school for Foun-
dation 2023 
Wednesdays during 
February. 

But test everything; hold fast what is good.  1 Thessalonians 5:21 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

End of the School Year Prayer 

The last day of school is a time to thank God for the year. We have all grown in 
faith. 

God, father of us all, thank you for all we have learned this year. 
We have grown in faith, hope and love of you. 

Thank you for the friends we have made and the good times we have shared. 
Be with us as we go forward into the summer holidays and look after us all until 

we return to school next year. Amen 

2023 SECONDARY SCHOOL SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS 
Julianna L  Leon A Miller M Chanel P Lachlan B  Jacqui M 

CONGRATULATIONS 
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We conclude this year with much gratitude to God for all the blessings we have received. 
This year the staff, students and parents of Our Lady’s school have collaborated and shared our combined strengths, talents and 
expertise to nurture and improve Our Lady’s, making it a place where each and every child experiences school life based on the life 
and teachings of Jesus Christ; as described in the Gospels, where every child feels welcomed, valued and safe. A place where all 
children learn how to relate to others in a positive way, love learning, experience success and learn how to overcome challenges 
and use these experiences as an opportunity to grow and flourish. As we bring this 103rd year of Our Lady’s school to a close there 
are many people that I would to thank and acknowledge. 
 
I would like to thank Father Peter our Parish Priest. Your wisdom, spiritual guidance and constant support of Our Lady’s School has 
been greatly appreciated by myself, the staff, students and parents. We look forward to working together next year in what will be 
Our Lady’s school 104th year. 
 
I would like to thank the staff of Our Lady’s school. You are a fantastic group of passionate and dedicated educators who put in 
100% to make sure that we provide the best education for our children. You are such a dynamic and inspirational group of people 
and are to be congratulated on your dedication to making sure that each child feels valued, loves learning and coming to school. A 
special thank you to Christine Carabott our Deputy Principal and Student Wellbeing Leader. Christine, thank you for your profes-
sional and caring approach to the children, staff and families of our school and thank you for your ongoing support and leadership 
of Our Lady’s school.  
 
Thank you to a special group of people who have worked very hard this year, our Parents and Friends Committee members who 
have met regularly throughout 2022 and organised many special fund-raising events which have injected much fun and joy into 
the life of the school. Thank you for all your creative ideas, hard work and enthusiasm. Your efforts have raised over $8000 for our 
school which will be put towards building a new playground for our students. 
 
Thank you to all the members of the Leadership Team, who have supported myself and Christine in leading the school, Anna Kalc 
our Numeracy Leader, John Buttigieg our Digital and Design Technology leader, Kriss Oliver our RE/Learning and Teaching Leader, 
Tim Wickham our OHS and Child Safety Leader, Tania Cuni our Literacy Leader and Kirsty Ross our Learning Diversity Leader. 
A big thank you also to the Team Leaders who led Discovery Time and iTime throughout 2022. Wendy Veldman (Junior Team Lead-
er), Josh Howarth (Middle Team Leader) and Monica Muscat ( Senior school Team Leader) 
 
Thank you to all the students of Our Lady’s school. You have worked very hard to improve your learning, to be the best students 
you can possibly be and you have lived out the Our Lady’s Gospel values throughout the year. We are very proud of you all. 
 
A special thank you to our brilliant Year 6 students who we thank for their outstanding leadership and their valuable contribution 
to our school in 2022. All of you in your own unique way have helped to shape this school and in turn the school has contributed 
to shaping you as a person and as a learner. We give thanks for all you have contributed while at Our Lady’s School. We wish you 
all the very best for all your future endeavours.  
 
I would also like to thank  a number of other students and their families across the school who are leaving us. We wish you all the 
best in your future education as you commence a new journey at a new school. Thank you for all your contribution to Our Lady’s 
school. 

 
A Christmas message for the staff, students and parents of Our Lady’s school community 

May the Spirit of hope and joy that the birth of the Christ child brings be with you and your 

families during this festive season and may you have a safe and happy New Year. 

I look forward to coming together once again as the Our Lady’s parish school community in 

2023 and celebrating Our Lady’s Schools’ 104th year.  

Happy and safe holidays to you all. 



 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

CLASSROOM TEACHERS FOR 2023 
 
FI Ms Cam Tu Nguyen & Mrs Menica Granata  FJ Ms Wendy Veldman. 
1K Ms Shai Stringa       1L Ms Steph Huynh 
2M Ms Rochelle Monge      2N Mrs Kath Mitchell 
3E Mrs Angelica Mendoza & Ms Jen Howe   3F Mr Josh Howarth 
4G Ms Karen Everson      4H Ms Beatrice Robles 
5C Mr Glenn Membrey      5D Ms Michelle Gurry 
6A Mr Tim Wickham       6B Mrs Monica Muscat 
 

STAFF NEWS 
 
Ms Izzy White 
Thank you to Ms White for teaching the students of Year 
4G this term. Ms White is leaving Our Lady’s school as she 
will be preparing for the birth of her first child. She has 
been a wonderful addition to our staff and we will miss 
her. We wish her every success and happiness. 
 
Ms Jess Stiles 
Jess Stiles has been the Our Lady’s school speech 
pathologist for the last two years. She has provided her expertise to enhance learning for many of our stu-
dents. Ms Stiles is also leaving us as she is also preparing to welcome her new baby into her family. We wish 
her every happiness and success. 
We are currently looking for a new speech pathologist for 2023 and as yet have not been able to secure 
someone for this position. 
Ms Micaela Manning 
Ms Manning has been the school counsellor for the last six months. She is a provisionally registered psycholo-
gist and will not be returning to Our Lady’s as she must complete her placement in another context. I would 
like to thank her for all her hard work and expertise which was greatly appreciated. We wish her every suc-
cess as she completes her studies in 2023. 
I am happy to announce that we have found a new school counsellor for 2023 and would like to welcome 
Cameron Lee who will be working at Our Lady’s school on Monday and Tuesday next year. 
 
FAREWELL AND THE BEST OF LUCK TO OUR BRILLIANT YEAR SIX STUDENTS 

I wish you all a peaceful and joyful Christmas. May the new year be filled 

with happiness and love. May God bless all our families, students and 

staff. Hoping that you will be able to rest and recuperate during this holi-

day period and I look forward to journeying with you all in 2023. 



 

SPORTSPERSON OF THE YEAR AWARDS 
 
Foundation I Foundation J 
Klara M  Jeremiah L   Dylan K   Louisa D 
 
1K 1L 
Van P   Zade S   Jayden L   Chanel C 
 
2M 2N 
Justin B   Louise N   Joanne H   Makuei M 
 
3E 3F 
Hiyab A  Helena L   Xavier S   Thien N 
 
4G 4H 
Delilah T  Ryan V   Bailey H   Michelle L 
 
5C 5D 
Van R   Bella D   Aquelly L   Joy Khen 
 
6A 6B 
Leon A   Jacqui M   Summer F   Carry C 
Special mention to Digby M 
 
HOUSE POINTS 
4th Place on 14,511 is Woods/Blue 
3rd place on 14,614 is Mazenod/Yellow 
2nd place on 14,870 is Chisholm/Red 
1st Place on 15,057 is Mackillop/Green 
 
WORLD CUP SOCCER 
During Term 4, Our Lady's has been having it's own World Cup Soccer competition. Girls and boys from Years 

3-6 have been playing soccer at Snack and lunch times. The Year 6 Sports leaders have been helping to refer-

ee the games. The Grand Finals were played last Friday and the Winning Teams were Team 4 for the girls 

and team 4 for the boys. Congratulations. 

 
 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


